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This Session focused on the discussions on the need to amend Article 34(6) & Article 5(1)
of the African Court Protocol in line with the on-going AU Reforms to enhance access to
the African Court.  
   
The Session outcome was adoption of recommendations on the effective and inclusive
amendment process of the Articles under discussion; and identification of modes of
engagements and follow up strategies for CSOs to ensure an inclusive process. 
The speakers underscored the need for the African Committee of Experts to be allowed to
access the Court because the Court was established to complement the African human
rights system by rendering binding decisions, thus giving credence to the need to reform
article 5(1) of the Court Protocol in so far as it provides for a closed list of persons with
standing before the Court. 

Regarding article 34(6), the panellists expressed the view that article 34(6) remains the
greatest impediment to accessing the Court. Reflecting on the situation, they expressed
the view that there could be no new declarations to be expected from States. Rather,
more withdrawals could be coming. Nevertheless, the question was how can we still utilise
the Court?

The house was advised that the Court once wrote to President William Ruto in his capacity
as the Chair of the AU Institutional Reforms highlighting issues of reform and concerns,
article 34(6) was one of them. In its response, the AU Institutional Reforms Committee
advised the Court to give the alternatives. 

The panel suggested the following alternatives;
That the ratification of the Protocol should be deemed to include contentious
jurisdiction. 

1.

That there be no need for the respondent State party to have lodged the declaration in
cases of massive violations.

2.

That there be a stipulated timeline within which a State should deposit a declaration
following its ratification of the African Court Protocol; say within two years of
ratification. 

3.

Several strategies were suggested, namely;
Stakeholders lobbying their own States to sue one another to protect rights of their
citizens. Either way citizens get justice for violation of rights. 
Submitting an advisory opinion to the Court on this issue on the question of whether
there is an obligation to submit the article 34(6) declaration as it appears State party
discretion only lies in when to lodge it.
Developing another enforcement mechanism to support the reform of article 34(6) to
enhance access. 

The session ignited a lively discussion during plenary with some of the following questions
put forward;

What is the future of the African Court?
Is it convenient to file a request for an advisory opinion to the African Court right now
or allow the on-going engagement by the Court with AU policy organs?
Can we seek interpretation of the Protocol from national courts? 11
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